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NEWS FROM YOUR REPRESENTATIVES
Here is a short overview of the candidates for the team of representati-
ves for the Fachschaft Philo for the year 2022/2023. Your candidates are:

1st place: Johanna Ratz, 20 years, 4th semester ICBS
2nd place: Max Kienast, 22 years, 5th semester Governance and Public Policy
3rd place: Melina Volk, 21 years, 2nd semester ICBS
4th place: Lilly Dröscher, 19 years, 2nd semester ICBS

In addition, we would like to point out that the nomination phase for the Student Council Award for 
Good Teaching will start again on July 4, so you can already think about who deserves the award. Af-
ter the nomination phase there will be a second phase where you can then choose between the nomi-
nees. The prize will be awarded in the categories „Lecture/Seminar“, „Language Course“ and „Tutorial“.

UNIVERSITY POLITICS
This year‘s university elections will be held on 06.07.2022. On that day, you can cast your vote from 
9 a.m. to 6 p.m. in the Innsteg Auditorium (ISA, Innstrasse 23). If you can’t vote in person or the date is 
not convenient for you, then you can also request a postal ballot until the 29th of June, which you 
need to collect until that day from the Elections Office in the Administration building, room VW 305.
Every vote counts! Because a higher voter turnout leads to a better legitimacy of all elected represen-
tatives and thus allows us to represent the interests of the students as well and as broadly as possible.
Information about our candidates and the election in general can be found on all 
our channels, especially on social media. There, we will also introduce our candi-
dates in more detail, so that you can get a better idea of who you are voting for.

EVENTS:
The Chairs of English and American Studies will be hosting the Midsummer Night’s Rea-
dings once again this year in collaboration with the Fachschaft, an event that showcases vari-
ous artistic or literary works related to the English-speaking world. If you are interested in get-
ting creative yourself and contributing to an enjoyable evening, please feel free to get in touch. 
The Midsummer Night’s Readings are planned for July 12 from 7 p.m. on the FIM mea-
dow. However, if the weather does not cooperate, the event will be rescheduled for July 20.

Another event that will be back this semester is the ColourNight. If you want 
to get artistic and spend a nice evening with other creative, art-loving people, 
sign up on Stud.IP here and come to Café Duftleben on June 29 at 7 p.m.

On July 16, we will be celebrating this years day of the students of our university. The-
re will be various games, artistic performances and lectures on the grounds of the Eulenspie-
gel at the Ortsspitze organized by the student societies. Food and drinks will also be provi-
ded. Feel free to drop by and join in! The events will start around 11 a.m. and end around 8 p.m. 
The schedule will of course be published beforehand so that you can find out what interests you.

As part of Philomental, our initiative for mental health, Ms. Schweppe will give a lectu-
re on the topic of motivation on July 5 at 6:30 p.m. This will take place in room NK 401 
and also in English, so that international students have the opportunity to participate.
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